

From: nigel may 
Sent: 23 January 2011 10:09
To: Planning
Subject: Re Planning Application ECO Town Bicester
Dear Sirs/Madam

 

You recently wrote to me the owner of 29 Germander Way, Bicester, OX26 3WB; with regard to said Planning Application proposal development of NW Bicester Eco Town.

 

I am replying to said letter to notify you that I am totally opposed to the said development.

 

Firstly in these so called AUSTERE times; it beggars belief that such a proposal can even be considered. As I am a resident tax payer and paying my local council taxes to you, I believe local residents monies should be better spent on current issues such as improving transport infrastructures IE the appalling conditions of many major and minor roads within Bicester and the surrounding local area.

 

The said monies should be spent on more deserving projects to provide Bicester with a General Hospital that the town and local area desperately require. Also, Bicester needs more Secondary/Academy schools for the current population of the town and the large sums of monies that seem to come from nowhere for this huge development cannot be better spent on local transport issues, Hospitals, the local police to keep more officers on the beat to tackle everyday issues and to support our local libraries with threats of closures.

 

Also there are too many Building projects occurring within the Bicester are such as the Kingsmere development.

 

I moved to Rural Bicester Thirteen years ago to escape towns such as Slough, Bracknell, Milton Keynes that have been destroyed by Huge Housing Developments.

 

I wish Bicester to retain its rural status and not to become another Milton Keynes.

 

If such a development is to be built why are brown sites such as RAF Bicester not considered?

 

Valuable Rural land will also be lost forever and agricultural land so desperately needed for an ever growing UK population will also be lost for EVER.

 

My other question is why such developments are not considered in areas such as Rural Surrey, Sussex, Berkshire and Hampshire.

 

And finally since when were Concrete, Brick, Mortar and Tarmac considered ECO - Will such materials for this development be organically grown.

 

I hope my objection and many other local people’s concerns will be duly noted Re this disastrous proposal for the Bicester area.

 

Yours Faithfully

 

Nigel May (owner 29 Germander Way)

 

29 Germander Way

Bicester

OXON

OX26 3WB

